


[bookmark: _GoBack]Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held Tuesday 2nd April 2019 at Ovington Village Hall

Present: 						Apologies:				    Nigel Parkes--‐ Chairman				None
Patricia Hanson  – Vice Chairman
Peter Levett  – Councillor
Shaun Hanson – Councillor				No Village Resident
Amanda Wilson – Clerk	
Julie Parkes - Councillor				

The minutes of the last meeting on 15th January 2019 were approved and subsequently signed by Nigel Parkes Chairman.

All present as above.

Declaration of Interest
No declarations of interest were made.

Matters Arising: 

i) Broadband – Update – Letter sent as below on 19th March 2019, and to date only response has been from Helen Goodman’s office as acknowledgement of receipt and that attention will be given to the letter in due course. History - OPC not at all happy with the village (lack of) broadband situation i.e. no progress and will write to the Chairman of Openreach, M Tighe and copy into our local MP – Helen Goodman & Digital Durham to express our concerns about the lack of progress after all these years. Action – Just awaiting a response.

ii) Maypole Plaque: Update – On going - Cost of Aluminium Black & White sign, similar to that recently installed at Ovington Edge, to be obtained with the inclusion of a brief history of the maypole and the winning of Northumbria in Bloom 2018. A possible location has been cited within the committee i.e. next to the existing seat opposite the Four All’s. It has been proposed that the VAT refund of £818 should be spent on a plaque inscribed with a short history of the Maypole Village. Ashley Bye has now kindly provided a history of the village Maypole. The content of this needs to now be condensed so it is suitable for inclusion on a plaque. The options for what sort of plaque, where it should be located and what it should say and/or depict needs to be explored and agreed. Suggestions to date; An A4 sized brass plate mounted on a rough-hewn piece of rock placed near the cherry tree, Ashley’s research and history printed and available for sale in the village. Ashley Byes history of the Maypole is to be condensed for inclusion on the plaque. John Stroud has kindly offered & continues to offer to build a wall and possibly mount the above suggested plaque and flowers as an integral part of the retaining wall. Action:  ALL (wording Julie Parkes) Ongoing

iii) Village Green – Update – On going - Maureen Begg confirmed via email 22nd January 2018 that the Village Green is now registered with the Land Registry under Ovington Parish Council. Maureen also confirmed that this would have no impact on the agreement between DCC and OPC re maintenance of the trees both on the Green and on all public land in the village. She went onto the clarify that The Village Green has been registered with the County Council ‘s since the 70’s as a Village Green in ownership of the Parish Council and the registration with the Land Registry was just to record this more formally and also digitally. OPC has requested that this tree maintenance agreement be forwarded to the Parish Council for their records. Update as of the 27th November 2018 - OPC has now received a copy of an email from Maureen dating back to 2015 regarding the responsibility of looking after the trees. It was agreed on the back of this email to clarify the current position with DCC. Action: Nigel Parkes Ongoing

iv) Northumbria in Bloom – Ovington entered for 2019 at a cost of £45. Initial visit as part of the competition will be on Wednesday 3rd April 2019. Action: ALL

v) Offers of Help Register -  Ongoing - Nigel Parkes raised the possibility of progressing a casual suggestion made many months ago, by a village resident, of compiling an informal “register” of village residents who are happy to offer their time and services free of charge for the benefit of the whole village community e.g lifts to places when a resident cannot access any transport for whatever reason, pet and/or house visits when a resident is on holiday or away for any reason, shopping for odds and ends occasionally if a resident cannot get to the shops for any reason, plant/garden watering during summer holidays – to name a few suggestions. This would obviously be a totally voluntary, good will offering by those who would like to take part and would in no manner be a professional service for financial or material gain of any sort. Thought will be given to the best way to progress this. Action – Amanda Wilson  


Consideration of any current Planning Applications

Ovington Hall – Extension and Car parking area – Application Withdrawn

Field to the North of the village – To date no decision has been made. Over 20 objections have been lodged on the Durham County Council planning portal. Not sure when a decision will be made, Shaun has agreed to make contact with the planning department to see what the current status is. Action –  on going contact with DCC - Shaun Hanson


Financial Report:

Julie Parkes as the current Responsible Financial Officer informed the meeting that there had been NO bills paid since the last meeting.

Receipts – None

As of Tuesday 3rd April 2019 the Parish Council had £358.11 in the current account and £3746.26 in the savings account. 

Invoices to pay – Two £20 to Ovington Village Hall & £45 for Britain in Bloom? (carried over from previous minutes – have these been paid please as they are not on the accounts spreadsheet?)

2No. Invoices were agreed and authorised to pay by the Councillors.

Future expenditure – Maypole Plaque, donation for display board hire @£50, flower tubs, bags of compost.  

VAT claim form to be completed at the same time as the AGAR form  – Action – Julie Parkes?

Correspondence: 

a) Email from Helen Goodman MP office acknowledging letter regarding Broadband – see previous notes.

Any other Business
None
Next Parish Council Meeting – Tuesday 30th July 2019  @ 7.45pm
The Hall has been booked with Mr Levett 



